Pittsburg, Kansas Apr. 14, 1926

THE OFFICERS AND MEMBERS, ALL LOCAL UNIONS, U.M.W.A., DISTRICT # 14.

DEAR SIRS AND BROTHERS: -

Following the last LABOR DAY celebration at Arma, steps were taken to make the Labor Day Association a permanent body. Several delegate meetings were held, and By-laws adopted, a copy of which was mailed you some time ago.

In accordance with the By-laws, the Association asks for an assessment of Twenty-five (25¢) cents on all the membership working. The Association has now requested that we advise you, and call your attention to the matter at this time. This Tax is to be in the hands of the Association Secretary not later than August 25th next.

It is very essential at this time that every demonstration favorable to Unionism be made. Therefore, the District Executive Board feels that every Local Union in the district, whose membership is working, should recognize this call for a Twenty-five (25¢) cent assessment.

This money goes to pay the cost of entertainment, which will include athletic and other events which will be free, so that our membership who are without work can spend Labor Day and enjoy the entertainment without cost.

The delegate meeting held in January by the Labor Day Association, selected Arma as the place to hold the celebration this year.

This assessment should be sent directly to C.A. Bezinque, Secretary of the U.M.W. of A. Labor Day Association, Arma, Kansas.

Fraternally yours,

DISTRICT EXECUTIVE BOARD.

M.L. WALTERS, President. DAN O'DONNELL, Vice Pres. HARRY W. BURK, Secy-Treas.